
Traffic Implementation Group (TIG) Report – September 2019

Following on from the TIG Team last update report to council, which outlined the lack of response from DDC and KCC Head of Service and resulted in the Team seeking support and help from our new ward DDC councillor, we still find ourselves in the unfortunate position of having had no response from all contacted parties so far.
Given the current situation, the TIG team have been actively exploring a different approach, and ways to bring about delivery of Alkham residents traffic priorities as outlined in the Traffic Action Group report (TAG).    
The TIG team are now in the process of developing a highways improvement plan (HIP), an approach to seek NEW changes to the highway in Alkham and along the Alkham Valley Road, referencing the published TAG report to help support our submitted requests.
Kelly Garett, Senior Project Manager, KCC Highways for DDC is our lead contact for this county wide initiative, and the PC clerk is arranging meetings to allow us to present our HIP on completion.
In parallel to this approach, because the HIP relates to only new highway improvement requests, Councillor Geoff Lymer, has been contacted for his help to try to ensure that Alkham/Alkham Valley Road is included on the KCC Road and Footway Asset Team Interim/Long Term Programme 2019/2020 (RaFAT). This programme details a comprehensive work programme covering refurbishment of several in situ highways traffic calming measures, which include signals, signage and road surfaces. 
The TIG team believes that if Alkham/Alkham Valley Road can get established status on this interim and ongoing RaFAT programme it will be beneficial in getting the highway refurbished, and back to its original standard. This will help to allow a more effective and focused HIP to take place, going forward. Progress updates will be published when made available.
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